
 

 

Update to levies and expense recoveries FAQs 
 
OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension  

 

What is changing? 

The OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension Product Disclosure Statement (PDS) is being 

amended to update the estimated levies and expense recoveries from 0.02% p.a. to 0.03% p.a. for the 12 

months to 30 June 2025.   

 
Why has the estimated levies and expense recoveries increased? 

 

The estimated levies and expense recoveries are reviewed annually and are detailed in the OneAnswer 

Frontier Personal Super and Pension PDS and OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and Pension Fees 

Guide.  

The increase in the estimated levies and expense recoveries from 0.02% p.a. to 0.03% p.a. for the 12 

months to 30 June 2025 reflects the estimated increase in the costs of operating the Fund and supporting 

member services. Some of these costs aren’t expected to continue in future years. 

 

What does this mean for members?  

 

The levies and expense recoveries are based on a member’s account balance on the date the levies and 

expense recoveries are charged.  

Levies and expense recoveries are deducted from the assets of each investment fund annually and included 

in the unit price. 

This year the levies and expense recoveries were deducted on 22 May 2025. 
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How are we communicating to members? 

 

A PDS Update was available online from 23 May 2025 at 

onepathsuperinvest.com.au/performance/product-updates 

 

The actual levies and expense recoveries charged will also appear in the Important Information and Updates 

flyer enclosed with member Annual Statements.  

 

What do I need to do?  

 

The levies and expense recoveries are automatically deducted annually. No action is required from you or 

your clients. 

 

We’re here to help 

 

If you’d like further information: 

 

• please speak with your Business Development Manager 

• call Adviser Services on 1800 804 768, weekdays 8.30am to 6.30pm (AEST/AEDT) or  

• email adviser@onepathsuperinvest.com.au 
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part of the RPS. This information is current as at May 2025 and may be subject to change. 

 

OPC is a member of the Insignia Financial group of companies, comprising Insignia Financial Ltd (ABN 49 100 103 722) and its related 

bodies corporate (‘Insignia Financial Group’).  

 

The information provided in this document is for Advisers only, is of a general nature and does not take into account the objectives, 

financial situation or needs of any person. It is not intended for distribution to retail clients. Retail clients should obta in a Product Disclosure 

Statement (PDS) relating to the financial product mentioned in this communication and consider it before making any decision about 

whether to acquire or continue to hold the product. Target Market Determinations (TMDs) where required for relevant products have to be 

available for consideration by distributors/clients. A copy of the PDS (or other disclosure documents) and TMD (where relevant) are 

available upon request by calling 133 665 or by searching for the applicable product at onepathsuperinvest.com.au 

 

 

Ref: SI1519 

 

 


